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Residents and businesses:  
 
Kenilworth Road and Cloister Crofts 
Leamington Spa 
 
 
 
 
 
Update: Kenilworth Road Cycle Route, Leamington Spa (K2L Section 1a)  
 
 
Dear Sir/ Madam 
 
Thank you again for your patience during the construction work for the new cycle route 
along the A452 Kenilworth Road.   We are pleased to note that the main works have now 
been completed including widening of the footway to accommodate the new cycle route, 
upgrade of the Kenilworth Road/ Lillington Avenue junction traffic signals and the 
Kenilworth Road/ Binswood Avenue crossing and the extension of double yellow lines to 
prevent parking and obstruction of the carriageway, footway and cycle track.   We would 
respectfully ask that residents and their visitors do not park on the pavements and do not 
obstruct the use of the footway or cycle track.   
 
If you need to report any parking contraventions, please visit: 
https://www.warwickshire.gov.uk/contraveningparkingrestrictions 
 
From the start of January 2024, some minor remedial and finishing works will take place at 
various locations along Kenilworth Road and works will also start on construction of the 
road hump / cycle priority crossing at the junction of Kenilworth Road and Cloister Crofts.  
This work will be co-ordinated with installation of new service ducts by City Fibre.  
Temporary traffic signals will be used at this junction to allow safe working space for the 
contractors for the duration of these works, which are expected to be completed by end of 
January 2024. 
 
The works are being undertaken by the County Council’s Highways Contractor – Balfour 
Beatty Living Places. If you have any queries or concerns over the works while they are 
being carried out, please contact Balfour Beatty Living Places on 03452 415302.  
 
For further information on this project and associated projects, please visit: 

• Kenilworth Road Cycle Route, Leamington Spa (K2L Section 1a) 
https://www.warwickshire.gov.uk/cycling/cycle-route-schemes-consultation/6.   

• Kenilworth to Leamington (K2L) cycle route https://www.warwickshire.gov.uk/major-
transport-construction-projects/a452-kenilworth-leamington-spa-cycle-route-k2l.   
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Yours faithfully, 

 
Principal Transport Planner 

Transport Planning 

Transport Strategy and Road Safety Group 

 

cc.  

Councillor Jan Matecki 

Councillor Wallace Redford 

Councillor Bill Gifford 

Councillor Sarah Millar 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


